MONROE TOWNSHIP BETHEL, OH

June, 2018 Edition

REACH OUT TO US TODAY!

Phone-513.734.6462

Email-

mailto:dspeigel@monroetwp-oh.gov

Address- 2828 S.R. 222

Bethel, OH 45106

Tap here to add a caption

SUMMER IS HERE AND IT'S TIME TO BE OUTSIDE AND PLAY!

Monroe Township has two parks that residents can use to walk, picnic and children can play on the playgrounds. State Route 222 Park is located across from the Township Fire/EMS and Township Hall. This Park features a 1/3 mile walking/bike track, playground and picnic shelter. Our second park is Fair Oak Park on Fair Oak Road. This Park also has a 1/3 mile walking track, playground and a picnic shelter. Both playgrounds have new certified mulch that is required for playgrounds. Come out and enjoy your Parks!

Monroe Fire & EMS updates-

Our Monroe Township Fire Chief, Matt Carey, has completed his Class 4 Fire Officer training this year. Chief Carey traveled to Columbus, Ohio for this training for several weeks. Chief Carey is one of just a handful of Fire Chief's in Clermont County to have obtained this certification. Congratulations Chief Carey!

Q: Who maintains the roads?

A: Did you know that all the roads in Monroe Township are not Township roads? There are State Roads-St. Rt. 125, 222, 232, 756 and 52 are all maintained by the State. Then there are Clermont County roads-which are maintained by Clermont County. Township roads are listed on our web-site and they are maintained by our Maintenance Department. If you have any questions about what road you live on and who maintains your road, please call the Township at 734-6462. We will happy to help you decide who is responsible for your road maintenance.

"Success is going from failure to failure without losing your enthusiasm" **Winston Churchill**

TRUSTEES AT WORK

Monroe Township Trustees are in negotiations with Rumpke to renew the Township contract which expires June 30, 2018. Rumpke has asked for at least a 60 day extension to the existing contract to do an analysis. Please keep watching for more updates on the trash collection for Monroe Township.



Tap here to add a caption

YOU CAN HELP!

Monroe Township is looking for volunteers to help with many small projects throughout the Township. For instance, weeding flower beds in the parks and cemeteries, cleaning the Community Hall, painting the Fire house and Community Hall. There are many other small projects also. If you know of someone that needs community hours for school please have them call our office at 734-6462.

MONROE TOWNSHIP 1ST ANNUAL CAR SHOW

Monroe Township held its first car show at St. Rt. 222 Park on Saturday June 2nd. There were 28 vehicles that showed. Look for some of the great pictures from this event on the web-site. A great big "Thank-You" to all the volunteers that helped to make our first car show a great success! The Township is planning on hosting another car show next year. We will keep you posted about next year's date.

Updates

The Monroe Township Wide Yard Sale will be July 5, 6, 7 and 8, 2018 this year. No Yard Sale permit will be required during this time. Get out all your unwanted items and let the fun begin!

Are you interested in how Monroe Township operates on a very tight budget? On Wednesday July 11th at 6:30pm the Staff of Monroe Township will discuss how the budget works and how we get our funding. Most people believe that government funding works just like any household or business, but that is not true. We will meet at the Township Hall 2828 St. Rt. 222. Please call or send an email to the Township Administrator to let us know you will be attending. We want to make sure we have enough room for everyone. Our phone number is 734-6462 or send email to dspeigel@monroetwp-oh.gov. The Township is at a very critical point and decisions need to be made. Please come and join us for very important information.